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03 June 2025 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
Thank you for your patience and your ongoing support this week.  Thankfully, no-one was hurt when 
some of the hall ceiling collapsed yesterday, which is the most important thing.   
 
Rather than focussing on what has already happened, I write to let you know our plans for the rest of 
this week and beyond. 
 
School is open to all pupils in all year groups from tomorrow, Wednesday 04 June.  All services are in 
full working order.  The hall is out of bounds until further notice.  The hall is drying out and we do not 
know when it will be back in use. 
 
PE lessons will go ahead as planned, but they will have to take place outside.  If the weather is too bad 
for outdoor PE, the lesson will be cancelled.  This will be the case until the hall is back in use, which may 
be some time.    
 
Star of the week assembly will take place in classrooms, or possibly outside, depending on the weather.     
 
Wednesday 04 June 
The author visit from Toby Glover will go ahead as planned.  The book sale that was planned for 3:15pm 
will still go ahead, although it will take place in the library rather than the hall.  Please collect your 
children from the classrooms then go to the top yard exit door, which will be opened to allow you to 
come in. 
 
Thursday 05 June 
The Year 2 class assembly will go ahead as planned at 2:45pm, although it will take place in the Year 2 
classroom rather than the hall.  Please come to the school office from 2:45pm.  Doors will open at 
2:45pm. 
 
Friday 06 June 
The non-uniform day in aid of the summer fayre tombola will go ahead as planned on Friday.  Please 
bring in a donation for the bottle tombola. 
 
Week beginning Monday 09 June and beyond 
We will continue to keep you informed of what is happening and any changes that we will have to make 
while the hall is out of use.   
 
We look forward to seeing you all again tomorrow. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
Miss Chappell  
Headteacher 
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